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Construction hours update – January 2023 

The temporary accommodation site at Bayside, Brunswick Heads has been 

leased to host housing for local people who cannot return home because of 

flood damage. 

This update is to provide you with more information about construction hours. 

Construction hours 
• To enable construction at the Bayside temporary accommodation site to be finished as 

quick as possible, NSW Reconstruction Authority (formerly Resilience NSW) (NSWRA) 

has sought to extend approved construction hours. Byron Shire Council has approved 

this request as the approving authority. 

• Weekend works will now occur Saturday 1pm to 4pm.  

• Works during this time will include painting and decorating, plastering, electrical and 

plumbing work, joinery, gardening and landscaping, and other light trades. 

• Extended weekend working hours are effective as of Saturday 21 January 2023 and will 

continue until the site is completed in late February 2023.   

 

What to expect 
• Light power tool noise, dust and some paint fumes. We’ll minimise this where we can. 

• Increased site personnel during the extended working hours. 

• No heavy machinery will be used. 

 

Contact us 
• Thank you for your patience during the construction phase of the Bayside temporary 

housing site.  

• More information on site management, including completion timeframes and the 

appointment of a Community Housing Provider, will be provided to the community in 

the coming weeks. 

• You can email housingtaskforce@resilience.nsw.gov.au or call 1300 003 227 to speak 

with a member of the project team. 
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